

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION P.O. BOX 25201

RALEIGH 27611-5201

JAMES G. MARTIN GOVERNOR

February 11, 1991

OMAS J. HARRELSON SECRETARY

WILLIAM G. MARLEY, JR., P.E. STATE HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATOR

MEMORANDUM TO:

Division Engineers and Division

Traffic Engineers

FROM:

D. W. Bailey, P. E. William

Chief Engineer - Operations

SUBJECT:

School Bus Safety Signs

Attached is a copy of memorandum dated February 7, 1991, from from Mr. J. M. Lynch, concerning school bus safety signs. As indicated in Mr. Lynch's letter, we are receiving a number of requests to install "Slow Mowing School Buses Use This Highway" signs on the State Highway System. I concur in Mr. Lynch's recommendation that the Division Traffic Engineer, along with the Area Traffic Engineer, review these requests on a case-by-case basis.

Please advise if you have any questions.

DWB:ph

Attachment

cc: Mr. William G. Marley, Jr., P. E.

Mr. Jimmy Lynch, P. E.

Mr. Tommy Peacock, P. E.

Mr. B. G. Jenkins, P. E.

Mr. W. D. Campbell, P. E.